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MINUTES
PRESENT:
McKinley Williams (Chair), James Eyestone, Lynda Lawrence, Judy Pearson, Saul Jones, Kevin Pratt, Paul Lee, Jim Taylor, Darlene Poe, Carlos Murillo, Benny Barnes

ABSENT:
Frank Hernandez

I.  Disposal of Confidential Files

Saul Jones distributed an e-mail he received from Jim Ulversoy and a copy of Business Services Procedure G7112.0 (Guidelines for the Destruction of Confidential Materials).  Jim Ulversoy found payroll stubs with employee social security numbers, and grade rosters with students’ social security numbers, in a recycling bin behind the cafeteria.  Saul contacted Joyce Edwards in the Business Services Office, and she assured Saul that the problem had been taken care of as soon as she heard from Jim Ulversoy.  

Darlene Poe said the boxes had been mislabeled, and should have gone to the shredder bins behind the AA-Building.  All confidential files should be disposed of in the shredder bins.  These bins are padlocked and have small slits for papers to be put into.   Darlene said these shredder bins must be centrally located for the company the college pays to empty the bins for shredding.

Some offices and departments also have shredders for the destruction of confidential documents.  

Saul asked if there could be a system implemented of checks and balances.  McKinley Williams will talk to Mariles Magalong about taking additional precautions.

Judy Pearson said there is a confidential recycling bin outside the H-Building and custodial staff takes that material to the shredder bins.  Judy will check to see if the shredder in the A & R office is operable.  Benny Barnes will inform the staff in the P.E. area that confidential material to be discarded must be kept in a central location for shredding.

The rule of thumb for destroying files is anything older than three years should be discarded.  It is a good exercise for all offices to periodically go through their files and purge old material.   

Plans of Action

1.
McKinley Williams will discuss with Mariles Magalong the possibility of changing the Business Services Procedures to include something about consequences for not disposing confidential material in an appropriate manner.  It should be noted all college procedures must comply with District Business Procedures.

2.
McKinley Williams will send something to all managers asking for their areas’ procedures for disposing of confidential materials.  This may be something that Management Council will want to take up.

3.
 McKinley Williams will send out a general e-mail reminding the campus what the procedures are for destroying documentation.

4.
Paul Lee will find out how many people have a key to the archives room.

II.  Appropriate Physical and Virtual Locations to Display the College’s Mission Statement and “What We Believe” Statement
College Council referred this Agenda item to Operations Council.  It was stated in our Accreditation Midterm Report that the College Mission Statement and the “What We Believe” statements would be prominently displayed.  There is a long list of  “What We Believe” statements.

These statements should be placed in strategic places on campus with a lot of traffic.  Everyone felt the statements should be displayed in the library, cafeteria, and the entrances to all buildings.  They should be placed inside the entrances to buildings, rather than outside.  The statements must be reviewed every two years.  The frames should be permanent, and if the statements are changed, it would be easy to replace them in the frames.  The statements should also be placed near the campus maps outside.  There are nine or ten maps around the campus.  An estimate is needed for the cost.  

The mission statement is now on the college website.  James Eyestone suggested having the statements play sporadically on the electronic signs and on the TV station periodically.

Plan of Action
1.  
McKinley Williams and Jim Taylor will take a tour of the campus to see if it is appropriate to place these statements at every building entrance.

III.  Smoking Gazebo
At the November 22, 2004 Operations Council meeting it was decided that the new smoking gazebo would be between the library and the SA-Building.  There is now a hold on this location because Jim Taylor and Alex Edwards don’t want to commit to putting something there since there will soon be construction going on in the area.  

The planned remodels from Measure A funds exceeded $4 million over budget, so revisions to the plans had to be made.  It was decided that building the new SA-Building where originally planned would require dismantling the amphitheater, and the engineering costs alone would be more than $1 million.  The reason we had planned to put the new SA-Building in that location was because we thought the biotech incubator would be built on the grassy area in front of the VA-Building.  The new SA-Building can now be built in that area, saving a substantial amount of money.  

In addition, now that the new SA-Building’s location has been changed, it will be possible to add the square footage to have a one-stop student services building.  The current SA-Building will receive a facelift by painting it, adding tiles and window coverings.  This will all save $5 million, which puts the other projects on line.  The new one-stop building will house all the student services.    

The SA-Building will now have to be redrawn by the architects, so the date construction will begin will most likely be pushed back.

The first buildings to be remodeled will be the current SA-Building, the VA-Building and the library.  The following year remodeling of the AA-Building and the Humanities Building is set to begin.  The Art Building and, hopefully, the Music Building, remodeling will start the third year.  It’s possible there will not be enough money for the Music Building.

IV.  Other
A.  Castro Street
Benny Barnes reported that traffic is very busy on Castro Street.  Cars are parking in the “No Parking” areas and in the white drop-off zones, and double-parking.  Benny wanted to know if signs could be placed in the white drop-off areas.  Jim Taylor said the California Code says that white zones are for three-minute drop-offs only.  Carlos Murillo suggested having police issue citations in this area for one week.  McKinley Williams said we should do both – have signs and ticket violators.  Paul Lee wasn’t sure if CCC officers could cite people in that area.  It is the City of San Pablo’s jurisdiction.  

Plan of Action
1.
Paul Lee will contact San Pablo Police Dept. to discuss a solution.

B.  Bicycle Lockers
Paul Lee reported that he has the key to one of the bike lockers and no one knows where the other keys are.  Paul is attempting to contact Transpac to get keys.  Paul suggested placing one of the bike lockers on the islands in front of Police Services in Lot 13.  People could check keys out from Police Services, and this area is accessible from both directions.  

Plan of Action
1.
The bicycle lockers that are currently behind the SA-Building will be moved to the islands in Lot 13.

C.  Instructional Equipment Inventory
Lynda Lawrence wanted the Council to know she is following up on this.

D.  Profanity
Paul Lee reported that because of complaints about the profanity in the quad area, the police officers have been asking people who have been on the quad for more than two hours if they are students.  The non-students are being asked to leave campus.  

Darlene Poe reported that she has seen children running around campus unattended while their parents are in class.  McKinley Williams responded that whenever a staff member sees a child unattended, every effort should be made to find the parent.  If a staff member feels uncomfortable, they should contact Police Services.  Children should not be unattended on campus and we need to say something when we see this.

The meeting adjourned at 10:05 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy

OperMinuFeb14.doc

PAGE  
3

